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COMMUNITY UPDATE  
FLOOD SUPPORT  
Is sue 14: 17 January 2024  

Council continues to work with local, 
state and commonwealth partners to 
support the recovery of Gannawarra 
communities. 
This newsletter outlines support       
available and efforts Council and partner 
agencies are undertaking. 

Support Contacts 

Mallee Family Care: 03 5032 4479  

Rural Financial Counselling  Service: 
1300 735 578 

Flood Recovery Hotline: 1800 560 760 

Northern District Community Health: 
03 5451 0200 

Lifeline: 13 11 14 

Beyond Blue: 1300 224 636 

Council: 03 5450 9333 
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DECEMBER 2023 AND JANUARY 2024 STORMS AND FLASH FLOODING EVENTS 
Gannawarra, like many other areas across the state, has been significantly impacted by 
three storm events between Christmas Eve 2023 and 7-8 January 2024. Over this two 
week period 200 and 300mm of rainfall was received. By comparison, the average annual 
rainfall for Gannawarra is approximately 375mm. 
These three significant rainfall events, and subsequent flash-flooding, have caused 
widespread damage across our municipality. 
If your dwelling or business has been impacted by the storm and flash flooding events, 
please phone Council’s Flood Recovery Team on 03 5450 9333 or complete the form available under 
the "Have you been impacted by the floods/storms" heading at www.gsc.vic.gov.au/floods 
If you are an agricultural business, you can report agricultural losses and damage to Agriculture Victoria 
via the online Impact Assessment Form at:  www.agriculture.vic.gov.au/floods. Farmers can also 
contact AgVic on 0427 694 185 or recovery@agriculture.vic.gov.au for agriculture recovery assistance 
or advice, including technical support. 
Emergency management authorities are monitoring increased flows into Ghow (Kow) Swamp following 
flooding that impacted Central Victoria on 7-8 January 2024.  Council encourages the 
community to stay informed, and to reach out for accurate information and 
assistance from the relevant authorities as required. 
Residents can stay up to date with emergency warnings and road closures by relying 
on these trusted sources: 
• The VicEmergency website (www.emergency.vic.gov.au) and app; 
• The Bureau of Meteorology website (www.bom.gov.au) and app; 
• The Victoria State Emergency Service website (www.ses.vic.gov.au); and 
• The VicTraffic website (www.traffic.vicroads.vic.gov.au), which details the latest 
road closures. 
Should residents be seeking assistance, sandbags or other resources in relation to flood 
protection, residents are encouraged to contact VICSES on 132 500 as the lead agency for 
floods and storms. If you are in immediate danger phone Triple Zero (000).  

GANNAWARRA REFLECTIONS—One Year On video 
To acknowledge 12 months on from the October-December 2022 floods, Council 
and Northern District Community Health produced a video featuring residents 
who helped develop the original seven-video Gannawarra Reflections series. The 
new video provides an update on recovery one year on from the flood event.  
The video was launched on December 21, 2023, and can be viewed on Council’s 
website via the Storm, flood assistance link on the home page: 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/floods 

Photos: Flooding outside the Murrabit Hall (top), 

Kerang Swimming Pool (middle) and the 

intersection of Brolga and Marne streets, Kerang 

(bottom) following rain on Christmas Day 2023. 

UPCOMING EVENTS - Council, Northern District Community Health and other agencies are partnering on three events in February. 

For further information and booking details see flyers on pages 2, 3 and 4 within this newsletter. To view Council's Events calendar and/or 

to add your event, please visit: www.gsc.vic.gov.au/events  A reminder that submissions close on Sunday, 21 January for the One Year 
On Gannawarra Flood Reflections Exhibition. See page 5 for further details. 
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PRIMARY PRODUCER FLOOD  
RECOVERY GRANTS  

FINAL CLAIM DATE EXTENDED 
The final claim date for applicants who successfully applied for a 
Primary Producer Flood Recovery grant for the October 2022 floods 
and storms has been extended from 13 January 2024 to 31 May 
2024. 

This date extension applies to successful applicants of the: 

• Primary Producer Flood Recovery Grant. 

• Rural Landholder Grant. 

• Transport Support Program. 
This extension provides primary producers and rural landholders 
additional time to undertake their recovery activities and finalise 
their claims for Tier 2 payments. 

While an extension has been provided, grant recipients are 
encouraged to make their reimbursement claims as soon as 
possible.  

Rural Finance administer these programs on behalf of the Victorian 
and Commonwealth Governments.  

For more information visit the Rural Finance website or call 1800 
260 425. 

If you applied to Rural Finance for financial support for the October 
2022 to January 2023 floods and storms and have a question 
contact on the above number or  email: 
admin@ruralfinance.com.au  

TWO LOCAL SPORTING CLUBS ANNOUNCED TO 
BENEFIT FROM FLOOD RECOVERY DEVELOPMENT 

OPPORTUNITY 
The Cohuna Golf Bowls Club and Kerang Football Netball Club 
will spend the next 12 months working with Sports Focus to 
help identify issues and determine future priorities. 

The clubs were successful in applying for the Gannawarra 
Community Resilience Committee-supported opportunity as 
part of Gannawarra’s recovery from the October-December 
2022 floods. 

The Cohuna Golf Bowls Club will use the support to increase 
volunteer and membership numbers. 

The Kerang Football Netball Club will use its participation in the 
program to progress the club and improve knowledge regarding 
strategies that will help to strengthen its volunteer numbers. 

Funding for this opportunity is supported by the Victorian and 
Commonwealth Governments under the Commonwealth-State 
Disaster Recovery Funding Arrangements (DRFA) as part of the 
Gannawarra Community Flood Recovery Program. 
 
As part of the ongoing commitment to acknowledge the role 
which sport and recreation clubs and organisations played 
during response and recovery efforts, the Gannawarra Sporting 
Club Dinner will be held on Thursday, 15 February 2024. See 
flyer on page 3 for details. 

 

One Year On… 
CONTRIBUTE TO THE GANNAWARRA FLOOD REFLECTIONS EXHIBITION  

Photographs, drone footage, digital media, art, poetry and stories 
inspired by the October-December 2022 floods are being sought to 
develop the Gannawarra Flood Reflections Exhibition.  

Residents are invited to submit up to 10 items for consideration before 
5pm Sunday, 21 January 2024, which can be done by completing a 
submission form available online under the Gannawarra Flood 
Reflections Exhibition heading at www.gsc.vic.gov.au/floods. Hard 
copies of this form are also available for completion at Council’s 
Customer Service Centres in Cohuna or Kerang.  

Local schools are also invited to submit items created individually or 
collaboratively, such as a piece of art, poetry, or a storybook by Friday 
23 February 2024.  

Items selected will feature in an exhibition at the Sir John Gorton Library 
in March 2024, before touring other towns across Gannawarra. Photographs will be professionally presented and returned to the 
contributor following the completion of the exhibition’s tour throughout the Gannawarra. For more information regarding the 
Gannawarra Flood Reflections Exhibition, visit www.gsc.vic.gov.au/floods, phone Council’s Flood Recovery Team on (03) 5450 9333, or 
email communityrecovery@gsc.vic.gov.au.    

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.gsc.vic.gov.au%2Ffloods&data=05%7C02%7CJodie.Hartley%40gsc.vic.gov.au%7C2509dd0e40cd406d43b308dbf9d9a70d%7C1f2e00a665dd4b3bbdeac4452c818420%7C0%7C0%7C638378485427161818%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.gsc.vic.gov.au%2Ffloods&data=05%7C02%7CJodie.Hartley%40gsc.vic.gov.au%7C2509dd0e40cd406d43b308dbf9d9a70d%7C1f2e00a665dd4b3bbdeac4452c818420%7C0%7C0%7C638378485427161818%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb
mailto:communityrecovery@gsc.vic.gov.au
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 Events in Gannawarra Events are supported by funding from the Victorian and Commonwealth Governments under the 

Commonwealth-State Disaster Recovery Funding Arrangements (DRFA) as part of the Gannawarra Community Flood Recovery Program. 
For list of upcoming events, visit: www.gsc.vic.gov.au/events  

There were many 
workshops and 
community events 
held across the 
Gannawarra leading 
up to Christmas and 
into the New Year, 
bringing residents 
together to connect. 
Events were held at 
Murrabit, the 
Kerang Lakes 
District, Cohuna, 
Kerang and 
Koondrook.  

Cohuna Community Christmas Day lunch 

Come and Try Day on 13 December 2023 at Murrabit Hum N Strum 

Kerang Lakes Community Christmas party at Lake Charm 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.gsc.vic.gov.au%2Fevents&data=05%7C02%7CJodie.Hartley%40gsc.vic.gov.au%7Cbb264910300347f211c908dbf9f23ccd%7C1f2e00a665dd4b3bbdeac4452c818420%7C0%7C0%7C638378591024830383%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb
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 Flood Recovery Events in Gannawarra  

Kerang Community Christmas Carols  

New Year’s Eve celebrations in Kerang, above and below 

New Year’s Eve celebrations in Cohuna 

Water colour & pastel techniques workshop with artist, Caroline Ellis 
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PROTECT YOURSELF FROM MOSQUITOES 
Significant flood waters can remain for days and stagnant water is 
where mosquitoes can breed. Mosquitoes can carry diseases that 
may pass on to people through mosquito bites. 
To help to control mosquitoes around your home, follow these tips: 
 

• Remove stagnant water from around the home so 
mosquitoes can’t breed. 

• Check and seal rainwater tanks. 

• Empty flowerpot dishes, tyres, buckets and children’s toys 
that hold water. 

• Mosquitoes can bite through tight clothing. Wear long, loose
-fitting clothing. 

• Use repellents that contain Picaridin or DEET on all exposed 
skin. 

• Keep mosquitoes out of your house or accommodation by 
using mosquito netting or insect screens. 

 
Find more ways to beat the bite at:  
www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/protect-yourself-mosquito-borne-
disease  

https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/protect-yourself-mosquito-borne-disease
https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/protect-yourself-mosquito-borne-disease

